Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 12th June 2016
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1233
2.Members present:- There were  12 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, T.Eynon, M.Bugg, A.Jeffrey, S.Unwin, H.Hunter, A.Founds
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries from the last month were passed round for all to read. One minutes silence was held and our prayer said. 
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- These minutes were proposed by R.Elrick and seconded by A.Jupp as being a true record. Carried.
7.Chairman's report:- 


1) Thank you all for voting me in once again as your Chairman. i will be delighted to carry on, I did have a bit of a relapse at the end of last year. There is quite a lot going on and will be asking for your support.


2) After visiting the Lincoln Careers Office I can report that there is a big drive going on to get more submariners. They have got quite a number of young lads signed on the dotted line at Lincoln to join the Royal Navy on the "skimmers" side. What they are trying to do, is turn them around to sign to join submarines.


If they join submarines for 8 1/2 years as engineers after 7 years they are offered a place at university to do a degree in their chosen trade ie. electrical, nuclear etc. free of charge. At the end of the degree which takes around 18 months they are given the option to remain in the service or leave.


The Warrant Officer from the careers office has offered to come along to the RNA club bringing all the new recruits along and he wants us submariners young, old and wrinkly to talk to them of our experiences.

A date will be fixed for this, M.Williams to be consulted. Are we happy to do this? Yes

3) The Nottingham social went well, we all had a brilliant day. But I was very disappointed. "When I asked at the meeting "who will be going to Nottingham" the number of hands that went up indicated that at least 16 people just from the meeting, so allowing for a few more I ordered a 28 seater coach at the cost of £325. Only 7 people travelled on this coach. With so many dropping out for various reasons, I contacted to ask to change to a 16 seater. But due to the company losing out on a booking for the 28 seater there would be no refund. In the future if you put your hands up to support an event, then please move heaven and earth to get there.

4) As you know I am a 'Mason' and as part of the lodges that I belong to, I am one of the guys who raises lots of money for charity.
Last year I had a BBQ for the "Masons", the year before the "Submariners". This year the BBQ will be combined between "The Mark Benevolent Fund and Submariners Charities". Invitation cards were given to all present and told "just put your name on it and come along"

I will be sending out an E-mail so PLEASE RESPOND, a suggested donation of £10 per head was made. This is more than a BBQ it is a full blown Sunday Lunch (Without Yorkshire pud). There will be a tot of rum and you are encouraged to mingle with everyone.
Just remember we will be getting 50% of all monies raised for our coffers.

5) At this point the Chairman let the members know that he did not get the position of National Vice Chairman, it went to Edward Hogben. Comments that followed were not allowed to be minuted,
8. Correspondence

Battle of The Somme Commemorations.

Friday 1st July 2016. 0700. Lincoln Castle (Launch of Commemorations by Lord Lieutenant and Mayor)

Friday 1st July 2016. 1300. City War Memorial. Short service by Royal Lincolnshire & Royal Anglian Assoc's

Mayor and Sheriff to be present and lay wreaths.

Saturday 2nd July 2016. Sobraon Barracks. Drumhead service.

9. Secretary's Report

Cleethorpes Update.
To clarify one thing, out of the 4 of us that originally registered to participate, only 2 were notified, they were Andrew Jeffrey and myself. After contacting Cleethorpes, I was told that all submariners were accepted to parade, together with our Chairman who registered at a later date. Due to personal reasons both T.Eynon and A.Jeffrey will be unable to attend.

Information received indicates that submariners from Sheffield, Liverpool, South Kent, Dorset and ourselves will be parading.

a letter from the AFD Parade Admin Team has been received informing all those taking part to report to Knoll House, Knoll Street, Cleethorpes between 0900 and 1100 Saturday 25th June to receive instructions.
10.Treasurer's report: 
Monthly Statement 22/05/2016

Opening Balance

£2,828.85
Meeting Collection

       34.70
Monies Paid out Last Month




Nil

Branch Balance

£2,863.55

11.Social Secretary's Report:-


Sean has nothing to report, he does need to liaise with other local branches. The Chairman to get a copy of all Branch Secretaries from the National Secretary and forward to Sean. He asked what is on our Social calendar, at the moment the only things are London Embankment Parade in November and our National AGM and Reunion. A monthly luncheon has in the past been arranged, which has been a 2 for 1 deal. One thing that has already been suggested is a trip to visit the Trincomalee at Hartlepool. We always try to include the RNA members. Sean asked everyone if they have any ideas on what they would like to do, visits etc. Please get in touch with the secretary, who has his E-mail address and he will start to put things together.
12.Welfare report: 

Jan was asked to try and get in touch with Trevor Dodwell (Whom he had never met)

Jan said that Trevor was a bit vague and had actually forgotten that he was a member of the Lincoln Submariners Association.

He moved from Nottingham to Sutton on Sea and bought a caravan there, he spent 7 years there and said he had had quite a good time there. He is 71 years old now. a bad fall in the caravan last October knocked his head very badly. He is now in temporary accommodation supplied by the council, and was as we spoke waiting for a visit by a lady from "Help The Aged" who are trying to arrange a house for him, preferably in the Nottingham area, where most of his family are. Jan said that their conversation became quite friendly, Trevor remarking that he recalled a submariner from Lincoln dying, the name beginning with D, it was Malcolm Douse, who he knew well. Jan has agreed to ring Trevor again to find out how things went with "Help The Aged".
Thank you Jan!
13.LExSA report:- 


AFD in Lincoln is still going ahead, but is not being supported by the RNA or SA due to the Standards and members attending the National AFD at Cleethorpes. The M.O.D have this year only supplied £1500 as opposed to £2700 last year. The street collection raised £1300/£1400 which is less than the £1800/£1900 last year. This has meant curtailment of publicity and programmes.


Another problem since the closure of the indoor market the stalls are now in the Market Square this leaves only the Cornhill and High St available for use by AFD. There will be no parade in Lincoln as cost of providing barriers would be around £10,000.
A.O.B. 

1) Crown Carvery are holding a Summer Time Fun Day on the 9th July. Do we want to have a table and stall at this event? A negative response from members was received.

2) As you know RAF Scampton are taking over the International Air Show from RAF Waddington. Would we like to be involved by having a stall at this big event? No date is known yet! M.Williams prompted the Chairman, saying that it is September 2017. This will be discussed at a later date nearer to the event.

3) The Chairman said that our secretary has done a fantastic job, but feels it is time to hand over to someone else. We are therefore looking for a volunteer. The Chairman does not want to take on the job, he has enough going on.


4) Steve Hemingfield offered his apologies of absence from future meetings until December. However if he is in the area due to work he will attend.


5) M.Williams said that the weekend of 8-9-10 July is the 50th Anniversary of the RNA Club in Lincoln. Arrangements are being made, details of which will be passed to the secretary when finalised.
Meeting shut at:- 1320
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 16th July 2016

Please be advised that these minutes of the meeting taken by the Secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved at the next meeting.
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